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Las Positas College

Classified Senate

(Approved) Minutes

September 28, 2006
 2:30 – 4:00 p.m., Room 1603
Present:   
 Jennifer Adams, David Boehm, Lilia Camino, Janice Cantua, Sharon Davidson, 
   Andres De La Cruz, William Eddy, Peggy Egan, Gerry Gire, Constance Hildebrand, 

 Roni Jennings, Elizabeth Noyes, Karin Rose, Todd Steffan, Heidi Ulrech 
1.
Call to Order 
President Steffan called the meeting to order at 2:35 p.m.   

2.
Approval of May 25, 2006 Minutes

President Steffan asked for a motion to approve the minutes as written.
Motion:  
To approve the minutes of May 25, 2006, as written.

MSC: 
R. Jennings/H. Ulrech
Approved - unanimously

3.    Agenda

President Steffan noted there would be a slight change in the layout of the agenda to accommodate guest speakers, and senator reports will provided verbally rather than in writing.  A motion was asked for to approve the agenda as written.
Motion:
To approve the agenda as written.

MSC:
R. Jennings


Approved - unanimously

4.    Guest Speaker – Karen Halliday 
President Halliday spoke briefly on items of interest happening on campus and answered questions.  
Regarding the retroactive pay increases, due to unforeseen issues at the District Office, the 8.8% increase will be reflected on the September salaries.  The retroactive portion will not be evident until October statements.  
The District assessment as highlighted at Convocation is moving forward.  Paperwork pertaining to the strategic plan portion `is being completed by different groups.  Contact Jennifer Adams for more information.  Regarding the campus road, slow progress is being made.  We are still waiting for repaving to occur.  Part of the delay is due to an environmental impact report.  There was an inquiry regarding the demographics of students on campus this year, specifically student age appears to be younger.  President Halliday noted we currently appear to have more students taking more units.  These students tend to be younger.  
There was an inquiry regarding the campus map on the website.  It appears to be missing buildings 1100 and 1900.  The inquiry specifically pertained to the existence of these buildings and if so, their location on campus.  It was suggested a map key or legend be included on the website.  President Halliday acknowledged the current numbering system is somewhat confusing; we will begin the process of renaming/renumbering the buildings shortly.  It is unclear what system will be used.  
The District has hired a marketing consultant to look at how LPC is perceived by the community and to investigate target areas for recruitment opportunities.  Last week they visited random areas on campus to harvest data.  The next step will consist of random telephone calls with the final stage being similar to that of a mystery shopper.  For more information contact President Halliday or Todd Steffan.
Summer FTES was down this year.  Overall last year, we exceeded our growth target.  The target FTES number was adjusted slightly and is approximately 6200.  It is thought we can grow 375 FTES this year.  If we can continue to grow, we can capture full growth funding.  Overall, we are up approximately 4 to 5 percent for the year.  Chabot is expected to hit base but not growth.  

In conclusion, it was reported the LPC Foundation bricks have been permanently laid at the Physical Education Complex.  Everyone is encouraged to take a look at them.   
5.
Guest Speaker – Donna Manning 

Donna Manning, the new campus Wellness Coordinator, spoke briefly about several health related topics to include: stress, fight or flight syndrome, simple calorie burning exercises, food portion sizes, and pedometers.  Interest was expressed in obtaining pedometers for staff, and whether or not group discounts were available.  The cost for students is $11.98 each when 15 or more are purchased.  Donna is on campus in the student center on Monday’s and Wednesday’s from 9:00 to 10:30 a.m.  In closing, two websites were recommended: mypyramid.org, and thefiveaday.gov.    
6.
Meeting Ground Rules

A handout titled Participating in Governance Committees was distributed.  It highlights ways to effectively conduct and participate in meetings.  President Steffan noted he would like to use this as a guideline for the senate meetings.  The goal is to have more timely meetings, which follow the agenda more consistently.      
7.
Flex Day Update/Upcoming Events 

William Eddy briefly reported on the upcoming Flex Day events.  At this time plans are tentative as he is looking at the feasibility of scheduling a tour and possible lunch at Concannon Winery.  Morning events will consist of a guided walking tour through downtown Livermore with a history of winemaking in the area.  Lunch is dependent upon whether or not it can be at Concannon Winery.  If not, the alternate location is Carnegie Park.  The cost of lunch has not been determined to date.  It is being researched if Concannon Winery provides a boxed lunch.   The tentative date is October 13.  It was suggested other wineries such as Stoney Ridge may be able to provide a boxed lunch and tour too.  Due to timing, it was determined notice should be distributed immediately campus wide to get an idea of the projected attendance.  


Gerry Gire suggested contacting the local high schools to inquire about catering lunch.  Pleasanton High School offers catering classes, which students provide the food at a significantly reduced cost.  

Regarding the proposed tailgate barbeque, William reported he has spoken with Rich Butler about sectioning a portion of the parking lot off near the Physical Education Complex.  The menu will consist of hotdogs and hamburgers.  The tentative date is November 7.   Contact William for more information.  



Other events being planned for the year consist of raffles for items such as sporting tickets, concerts, and spas.  It is hoped a drawing can occur near the Christmas holiday.  Donations are always welcome.
8.
President and Vice President Reports

President Steffan highlighted the recent Board of Trustees meeting.  The Board approved the classified contract and salary increases.  Appreciation was given to Judy Martinez and the entire negotiating team for their efforts.  In light of the recent successful Club Day, Todd noted he would like encourage more involvement by the classified senate and staff in student clubs. 

Contact Todd or Heidi Ulrech, Vice President, to have items placed on the senate’s agenda.   Vice President Ulrech briefly highlighted she is on a taskforce which has been tasked to study the allocation model.  The goal is to obtain a clear understanding of how it works and the history of it.  The deadline for this accomplishing this is December.  
9.
Senator Reports

Group 1 (Sharon Davidson):  Sharon provided a detailed accounting of recent new hires and payroll information:
· Level 1 hiring process interviews are being conducted for the Human Resource Director

· Gerry Gire is the new Math Instructional Assistant II

· Russell Grandbois – Lab Technician II, Science
· Laura Sparks – Lab Technician II, Science
· Crystal La – Lab Technician II, Science
· Sharon Gach is our new 50%, 12 month Administrative Assistant I, under Dr. Laurel Jones.

· John Nahlen is the new Director of Business Services at District.  He replaces the Controller’s position, which was occupied by Mazie Brewington.

· We are in the process of hiring a Payroll Technician, a Human Resource Director, and a Human Resource Supervisor.  

· Payroll Status:  Rosa Osborn, Payroll Supervisor, is back to work.  Due to her physical therapy, she will be coming in early, 6:00 a.m., and leaving early.  She is currently going through her emails and checking to see the status of problems that she has received.  

· Pay Increases:  The pay increase for employees will take place on September 29th.

· School Specialty Consultants:  Last year the Vice-Chancellor of Business Services, Lorenzo Legaspi, asked School Specialty Consultants to come in and look at the operation of District Business Services.  The report is now available and a representative from School Specialty and Lorenzo came out and gave a summary to a group of interested individuals.  The primary recommendations were communication and streamlining processes.  Lorenzo said that he was committed to addressing these issues.

· Timesheets on the web: There are plans for us to have all the timesheets submitted on the web.  Approvals will also be done via the web.  We were going to have a practice run for Administrators and FT classified employees toward the end of the year without using live data.  Then in the spring, if all goes well, we would do it for real.   Once that is in place, we would move on to part time classified, adjunct faculty, professional experts etc.
Announcement:  The Classified Christmas party is planned for December 2nd.   There will be a small fee for security.  Watch for notices in the mail shortly.  

Group 2 (Janice Cantua): No Report.


Group 3 (Elizabeth Noyes):  New hires were reported:
· Karin Rose is the new Administrative Assistant II for Dr. Ely in Mathematics, Science, Engineering, and Public Safety

· Rebecca Baraconi resigned in July.  The position has been opened and closes on October 5th.  

· Andres deLaCruz is the new Computer Network Support Specialist.
· Interviews are being conducted for an evening technician position.  


Group 4 (David Boehm): No Report.
One item inadvertently left out of the reports was an adjustment to Carolyn Smutney’s position.   She is now a 12 month Staff Assistant for Social Science and Wellness.  It was clarified she no longer is sole assistant for Athletics.  

10.
Treasurer Report

Carmen McCauley, Treasurer, was not present to provide a report.  
11.
Committee Reports Procedure

In an effort to streamline the reporting process, Elizabeth Noyes and Heidi Ulrech have developed a web submission format for reports.  A draft copy was distributed for feedback.  Currently there is no link for it, but it will eventually be housed under the Classified on the Intranet.  The format will allow for cutting and pasting from other reports.  It is a work in progress.  All ideas can be forwarded to Elizabeth or Heidi.  
12.
Discussion of Committee Reports


Nothing to report.

13.
For the Good of the Order


William Eddy reported there is not enough storage space for classified event supplies.  It was suggested he contact Gerry Gire in the Math lab, as there used to be space there.
14.
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 3:50 p.m.  
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